

DOC17/511391-2 DA 92/97 MOD 3

> Matthew Sprott Team Leader - Resource Assessments. Resource Assessments & Compliance Division Department of Planning and Environment matthew.sprott@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Matthew

Response to Submissions Report – Mount Pleasant Coal Mine (DA 92/97 MOD 3)

I refer to your e-mail dated 13 October 2017 seeking advice on from the Office of Environment and Heritage (OEH) in relation to the Response to Submissions Report for proposed Modification 3 of the Mount Pleasant Coal Mine.

OEH reviewed the Environmental Assessment Report prepared for this project in relation to threatened biodiversity and Aboriginal cultural heritage matters. As discussed in our submission dated 10 July 2017 (our reference DOC17/329143-10) no unresolved matters were identified. This was noted in the Response to Submissions Report. No new matters were raised that require comment from OEH.

If you require any further information regarding this matter please contact Robert Gibson, Regional Biodiversity Conservation Officer, on 4927 3154.

24/10/2017

Yours sincerely

SHARON MOLLOY

Director Hunter Central Coast Regional Operations Division

Contact officer: ROBERT GIBSON

4927 3154